## PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD BUDGET WORKSHOP OCTOBER 12, 2021

5:45PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Grace Nucero-Alger
Councilman Daniel Meyer
Councilman Jerry Kreiner
Councilman Frank Williams
Councilman Garry James

Supervisor Alger began the meeting by stating that the Board had gone through the proposed budget a couple of times. She said she wanted to give everybody a chance to look it over again. The one issue the Board had was the Highway Superintendent's salary. Mrs. Alger said she had been in touch through e-mail with the Board members. It was pointed out that the budget was way under the tax cap. Discussion followed. Two councilmen were ok with \$250.00 and two councilmen said no raise should be given. A final decision was not made. Mrs. Alger also said that she had "plugged in" numbers for the employees' Social Security. This completed all the data.

Mr. Kreiner asked how far below the tax cap the budget was. Mrs. Alger said the budget was at 1.6% and the cap was 2%. He asked the Board to look at some kind of increase for the Supervisor.

Mrs. Alger asked the Board again what they wanted to give the Highway Superintendent. Three voted for \$250.00 and two voted for no raise. Mr. Kreiner proposed a \$1,000.00 raise for the Supervisor. Everyone agreed. Mrs. Alger asked everyone if they were comfortable with the budget after the before mentioned changes were made.

Mr. Williams made a motion that the Budget be accepted. Mr. James seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was passed with five yeses and no nos.

The Public Hearing on the Preliminary Budget was set for November 8, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Town Hall.

Mrs. Alger closed the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown

Plymouth Town Clerk

October 28, 2021